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Modified Circuit Constitutions
Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details

	Mrs Louise Wilkins, Governance Officer (Property and Charity Registration)

wilkinsl@methodistchurch.org.uk

	Status of Paper
	Final

	Action Required


	Decision 

	Draft Resolutions


	44/1.
The Council receives the report.

44/2. 
 The Council recommends to the Conference that Standing 
Orders be amended to remove the requirement for presbyters 
and deacons (including supernumeraries) who are not 
appointed to the Circuit to be managing trustees of Church 
Councils or Circuit Meetings.

44/3.  
The Council recommends to the Conference that SO 502 
should be amended to enable a lay person to chair a Circuit 
Meeting to follow the principle within SO 502 (b)(ii) whereby a 
lay person may chair a Church Council.


Summary of Content
	Subject and Aims


	To inform the Methodist Council of ongoing work by the Law and Polity Committee and Connexional Team staff in response to Conference decisions on Circuit constitutions and to obtain the response of the Council to certain proposals.

	Main Points


	1. Background

2. Trusteeship

3. Officer Holders as Managing Trustees

4. Chairing of Meetings

5. Resolutions

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)


	Modified Circuit Constitutions, Report 35 2011 Conference 

	Consultations 


	Law and Polity Committee


Summary of Impact 

	Standing Orders


	Amended Standing Orders will be brought to the Conference in 2013

	Legal including impact on other jurisdictions
	The Law and Polity Committee will be considering the potential legal implications of amendments to trusteeship of the local Church.


Modified Church Constitutions

1. Background

In the 2011 Conference report ‘Modified Circuit Constitutions’, the need to provide a modified circuit constitution to ensure legality and affirm connexionalism, as well as to encourage good practice, was addressed.  A key concern that had arisen from a number of Circuit mergers was the size of the new Circuit meeting, particularly where a large number of already large Circuits had merged. Consequently, the report considered a number of options and ways of seeking to reduce the size of the Circuit meeting.   

This paper seeks to address and provide further information on points 6.6(c), 7.2 and 9.2 raised within the report which required further work to be undertaken by the Methodist Council.  

2.  Trusteeship 

(6.6)The Methodist Council recommends that:


(c)- The Council undertake further work as to whether criteria can be devised by which 
a Circuit Meeting or other body can identify when a Church Council can no longer 
fulfil its duties of managing trusteeship and require that the trusteeship and oversight be 
passed to another body.
The Model Trusts provide that the managing trustees of local Church property are the appropriate Church Council and for Circuit property the appropriate Circuit Meeting.  Under Model Trust 16(k) managing trustees can “delegate all or any of their powers or duties under these trusts to the Conference or to any Connexional, District, Circuit or local body of the Church, or any Committee of any such body.”   This delegation does not abdicate final responsibility and the body to whom the duties are delegated is still required to report to the delegating body.  It is also possible for the delegation to be revoked.  This ability to delegate is particularly useful for larger Circuits who can delegate some or all of their managing trustee responsibilities (but not all of the responsibilities of the Circuit Meeting) to a specialist body.
The Law and Polity Committee is in the process of discussing whether criteria can be devised to identify when a Church Council can no longer fulfil its duties of managing trusteeship.  The Committee will also be considering the charity law issues that arise where managing trustees are required to pass their duties to another body.  It is proposed that a paper is brought to Council in October 2012.
3. Office Holders as Managing Trustees 

(7.2) – The Methodist Council therefore recommends that the Council undertake further 
work to explore reducing the categories of office-holders who are required to be managing 
trustees in a Church Council or Circuit Meeting.
In seeking to reduce the size of a Circuit Meeting it was asked whether all officeholders who are members of the Church Council and Circuit Meeting should also be managing trustees.  One consideration was whether supernumerary ministers, presbyters and deacons in appointments not within the control of the Church, or presbyters and deacons who are not exercising pastoral responsibility in that Church (in the case of a Church Council), need to be managing trustees.  See     SO 785(4)(ii-vi).  
The Law and Polity Committee will be considering appropriate amendments to the Standing Orders at their meeting on 6 March 2012.  Possible alterations to Standing Orders Parts 5 and 6 could be to provide for ministers to have the right to attend any Church Council in their Circuit but not be voting members unless they are the Superintendent, a properly appointed deputy, or the minister in pastoral charge.  The amendments being discussed will also include whether ex officio members who are unlikely ever to be present at or taking part in meetings need to be managing trustees.  
The Law and Polity Committee will consider the need for supernumerary ministers to be managing trustees of a Circuit, given that they may wish to be part of a meeting for the fellowship but there is evidence to suggest that they can often be reluctant to assume legal responsibilities as trustees.  Consideration could be given to the need for guidance on the participation of those attending meetings where they have no legal responsibility within the Church Council or Circuit Meetings.  

A verbal report will be provided at the Council on the result of the Law and Polity Committee discussions.  The Council will be requested to consider the possibility of removing the requirement for all presbyters and deacons, including supernumerary ministers, to be managing trustees for Church Councils and Circuit Meetings.
Draft Resolution 
(i) The Council recommends to the Conference that Standing Orders be amended to remove the requirement for presbyters and deacons (including supernumeraries) who are not appointed to the Circuit, to be managing trustees of Church Councils or Circuit Meetings.
4. Chairing of Meetings 

(9.2) – The Methodist Council therefore recommends that the Council undertake further 
work with the Law and Polity Committee to explore whether it should be made possible 
for lay people to chair Circuit Meetings, Church Councils and other meetings within the 
Circuit.
The Law and Polity Committee will be discussing how SO 502 can be amended to provide for a lay person to chair a Circuit Meeting following the principle defined in SO 502(b)(ii)      whereby a lay person may chair a Church Council.  A verbal report will be made to the Council on the outcome of this discussion on any proposed change.
It is recommended to the Methodist Council that SO 502 is amended to enable a lay person to chair a Circuit Meeting.

Draft Resolution 
(ii)  The Council recommends to the Conference that SO 502 should be amended to enable a lay person to chair a Circuit Meeting to follow the principle within SO 502 (b)(ii) whereby a lay person may chair a Church Council.
RESOLUTIONS

44/1.
The Council receives the report.
44/2.  
The Council recommends to the Conference that Standing Orders be amended to remove the requirement for presbyters and deacons (including supernumeraries) who are not appointed to the Circuit to be managing trustees of Church Councils or Circuit Meetings.

44/3.  
The Council recommends to the Conference that SO 502 should be amended to enable a lay person to chair a Circuit Meeting to follow the principle within SO 502 (b)(ii) whereby a lay person may chair a Church Council.

